
Annex M Hull Road 
 

M1 
Location Deramore Drive, Vanbrugh Drive 
(Requested by one resident of Vanbrugh Drive 

Nature of problem  
 
Parked vehicles on Vanbrugh Drive, allegedly associated with the 
University and 6th form students from Archbishop Holgate School, 
causing difficulty with access to driveways.  Vehicles parked alongside 
the park, create safety issues for children. 
  

Background information 
 
The existing Resident Parking Area ends on Deramore Drive just before 
the junction with Vanbrugh Drive. 
 
Site visits have not witnessed a significant difference in parked cars on 
Vanbrugh Drive when the University students are on vacation, or a level 
of parking that would warrant intervention at this time. 
 
There has been a level of parking close to Vanbrugh Drive junction and 
alongside the park at all times, but to a lesser extent outside the 
university term.   
 
An increase of parking in the residential areas by over 20% would be 
picked up by the University surveys undertaken every year as part of the 
planning conditions associated with the University expansion. 
 

Recommendation  
 
Waiting restrictions as shown to improve junction safety for vehicles and 
pedestrians crossing the road to the park. To include the junction with 
Eastfield Crescent to protect area against displacement parking. 
 
 



 
Cost: Lining works, £70,  Advertising £500: Total Cost:  £570 

 



 

 

Ward councillor comments: 
 
 
Cllr M Pavlovic: 
 
I’d support both officer recommendations for the reasons stated in the 
recommendation. 
 
Many thanks  
 
 
Cllr A Musson: No comments received 
 
Cllr G Norman: 
 
I support both officer recommendations for the reasons stated. 
 

 
 


